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THE news was not pleasant; 

when the long standing 

newspaper of over 100 year s 

had closed.  

The community was 

devastated by this inevitable 

news announced by Fairfax 

Media, it not only s parked 

upset and dismay, but also left 

the community feeling a gre at 

hole of uncertainty.  

Seeing the changes over the 

years and knowing that the 

community had a solid form of 

communication that 

everyone depended upon, 

was a safety net for the 

community.  

But as times changed, so did 

the evolving Argus. It was time 

for th e newspaper to call it a 

day.  

Having over 100 yearsõ worth 

of articles, advertising, photos, 

information and news is 

something  our  community 

should be super proud of.  

It is something that we as a 

community can treasure 

forever.  

Now we must all look to t he 

future of the newspaper come 

newsletter.  

The new evolution of the 

newsletter has begun and the 

Wagin Community Resource 

Centre is proud to own, 

operate and produce a 

fortnightly communication 

tool to the  community  of 

Wagin.  

What we hope to achieve is a 

professional, informative and 

proactive newsletter; and a 

great representation of what 

the community is doing and 

achieving.  

This newsletter will also be t he 

new archiving of history and  

will carry on the strong legacy 

of the Wagin Argus, ensuring 

we are d ocumenting 

milestones and historic 

moments for our town é.. 

More on Page 8  

  

A NEW CHAPTER EMERGES 
BY Londa Finlayson  
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INFORMATION  
OFFICE HOURS 

 

9AM -4PM 

MONDAY -FRIDAY 

(EXCEPT PUBLIC HOLIDAYS) 

 

Wagin Community Resource 

Centre Inc.  

46-48 Tudhoe St, WAGIN WA 

6315 

 

news@wagincrc.net.au  

PHONE: 08 9861 1644 

FAX:08 9861 1655 

SUBSCRIPTIONS 

 

Can be made online at:  

www.wagin.crc.com.au  

 

Annual Membership with Wagin 

CRC will 

entitle all Members to a FREE copy 

each fortnight via EMAIL.  

 

NEWSLETTER CAN BE PURCHASED 

FROM THE CRC FOR $1.50 PER 

COPY B&W SPOT COLOUR FOR 

ADS. 

REPRODUCTION OF THE WAGIN 

WOOL PRESS ARTICLES/ITEMS 

 

Articles contributed become 

public domain and may be 

reproduced in other 

publications.  

 

If you DO NOT wish for this to 

happen, please clearly st ate this 

at time of submission.  

THE WAGIN WOOL PRESS 

ARTICLES/ITEMS ETIQUETTE 

 

Articles in this newsletter are 

printed in good faith and to 

uphold community values. 

Should any items go against this 

practice, the Editor reserves the 

right to reject items d eemed 

unsuitable.  

All notices, letters to the editor, 

articles and content MUST have 

full name, address, contact 

number and be signed by the 

person responsible.  

Failure to do so will not be 

submitted to print.  

CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

DEADLINE MUST be in no later th an  

MONDAY at 12.30pm of publishing 

week.  

 

Printing will be done on 

WEDNESDAY 

Publication will be for sale 

THURSDAY 

 

EACH FORTNIGHT 

Email/Facebook/Fax or in Person  

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS 

 

Wagin CRC / The Wagin Wool 

Press 

46-48 Tudhoe Street WAGIN WA 

6315 

Pay O nline:  

Bankwest  

BSB: 306-033 

ACC:  0107 897 

Wagin Community Resource 

Centre Inc.  

REF: TWWP + Invoice # + your 

name  

WAGIN CRC OFFICE STAFF 

 

Manager |Londa Finlayson  

 

CSO|Mariana Tane  

 

Newsletter Editor  |Kelly Enright  

 

Trainee |Ayla Smith  

 

Bookkeeper |Sharon Ro derick  

WAGIN CRC COMMITTEE  
 

Chairperson  | Dale Lloyd  

 

Vice Chairperson  | Bronwyn Hegarty  

 

Secretary  | Vacant  

 

Treasurer | Vacant  

 

Member | Tanya French  

 

Member  | Donna George  

 

Member  | Darcey Yates  

FEEDBACK 

 

Feedback forms c an be 

collected from the CRC.  

 

Or send any feedback through 

to news@wagincrc.net.au  

DISCLAIMER 
 

Advertisement, Advertorial and Community Editorial copy in The Wagin Wool Press  are the responsibility of 

the author/advertiser. The views expressed are not necessarily those of the editor.  Whilst the editor makes 

every reasonable effort to ensure that no misleading claims or statements are made, responsibility is not 

accepted by the editor for statements made or for failure of any product or service to give satisfaction. 

Inclusion of a prod uct or service should not be construed as an endorsement or recommendation by The 

Editor or CRC. Any articles featured in The Wagin Wool Press  may be featured elsewhere unless previously 

specified. It is the responsibility of the author to advise the Edito r if the article is not to go  further than the 

Wagin Wool Press . Any pricing or pricing agreements can be reviewed at the  discretion of The Wagin 

Wool Press, with notification to our advertisers as soon as possible after that review has been made to: 

news@wagincrc.net.au  or 0898611644. 

http://www.wagin.crc.com.au/
mailto:news@wagincrc.net.au
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HISTORICAL VILLAGE ROSTER    Wagin P&C Footy Tipping  
  

St Josephõs 

Catholic Church 

Wagin  

St Georges Anglican 

Community of 

Wagin  

The Wagin 

Baptist Church  
Wagin Vineyard  

Church  
Wagin Uniting 

Church  

6.00PM Saturday 

& 8.00AM 1 st 

Sunday o f each 

month  

10th at 9AM: Eucharist 

& Vesty Meeting ð 

Revõd Canon Carol 

Morgan  

Sunday 10.30AM  

All Welcome 

Sunday School & 

Crèche.  

1st Sunday of The 

Month at 

Woodanilling 

Community 

Church 10AM  

Wagin CWA 

10AM  

Every other 

Sunday  

17th : Darkan  

9AM Graham & 

Ann  Wasley Holy 

Com  

Wagin  10.15AM 

Neil Vagg  

24th : Collanilling  

9AM Stephen van 

Schalkwyk  

Wagin  

10.15AM Stephen 

van Schalkwyk  

Priest in Charge:  

Fr Mat  

9881 1153 

 
Pastor:  

Gary Pilkington  

0407 194 431 

  

AM     PM 
Thursday 14 th April  

Alan & Ludy Dean   Stephanie Stutley  

Friday 15 th April  

Geoff Cheriton   Neil Vagg  

Saturday 16 th April  

Christine Rich     Melanie Meehan  

Sunday 17 th April  

Melanie Meehan   Neil Vagg  

Monday 18 th April  

Stephanie Stutley   Anne Brooks  

Tuesday 19 th April  

Simeret & Rosemarie    Maurie Becker  

Wednesday 20 th April   

Joyce & Marleen   Denise Palmer  
Thursday 21 st April  
TBA   Stephanie Stutley  
Friday 22 nd  April  
John & Paula Thomas   TBA 
Saturday 23 rd April  
Christine Rich   Melanie Meehan  
Sunday 24 th April  
Melanie Meehan   Neil Vagg  
Monday 25 th April  
Stephanie Stutley   Denise Palmer  
Tuesday 26 th April  

Maureen McM anus  Maureen McManus   
Wednesday 27 th April  

Marleen & Joyce   Leonie Kirk 

Thursday 28 th April  

Lny & Melanie    Stephanie Stutley  

Round 1 Winner:  

Miss Eagle 

Round 2 Winner:  

Ewen Foley  

Round 3 Winner:  

Chardonnay Free Zone  

 

 

Thankyou to our sponsors:  

Radio Great Southern, Wa gin Co -op, Ewen 

Foley, Wagin Earthmoving, All Occasion 

Celebrant, W T & M R Becker, Wagin 

Concrete, Faz Fab, Big Bale Co, Wagin 

Mechanical Repairs, Borondi Poll, Shire of 

Wagin, Greenline Ag, KR Rowell, Alexander 

Galt, B  & J Kilpatrick, Palace Hotel, Aussi e 

Stockyards, Wagin Panel & Paint, Stoney 

Agri, Dunara Farms, Minding Auto, Marleys 

Diesel, Hamersley Refrigeration, Wagin 

Plumbing.  
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AYLA Smith has been employed as the 2016 

Trainee for the Wagin Community Resource 

Centre.  

She commenced employment at the Wagin 

Community Resource Centre in February, ready 

for a new challenge and to help the 

community.  

Ayla recently finished year 12 at Na rrogin Senior 

High School, since then  she has been looking 

forward to getting into the work force and 

earning a dollar or two.  

 

 

Miss Smith will be completing a Certificate IV in 

Business, which wi ll challenge her but also 

continue on  her  stud ies from school.  

òIt has been such a busy couple of months since 

Ayla has joined our team, we have started a 

new year, had Woolorama and now launching 

a NEW newsletter; Ayla  has eased the pressure 

of the work load considerably and we look 

forward to seeing  her progress in the coming 

yearó ~ Londa Finlayson. 

òI hope to gain local knowledge and 

community information from working with the 

Wagin Community Resource Centre team; but 

to also give back to the community in a different 

way, than just in a sporting ro le. I feel it is 

important as a young person to take interest in 

the local community that you live in and give 

back every once in a whileó ~ Ayla Smith. 

The Wagin Community Resource Centre is very 

proud of the Traineeship program that is run. It 

has been p roven in the past and still to this day 

that Traineeships can be the very foundations to 

the stepping stones young people need to give 

them a helping hand for their future careers.  

  

CRC welcomes new trainee 

WORKPLACE LEARNING STUDENT 

 

The CRC have been lucky enough to have 

Chloe Kirk, as our Workplace Learning student 

for the first week of the school holidays!  

Chloe has helped immensely in the workplace 

by being the first point of contact for customers, 

completing customer jobs and helping out with 

small Newsletter tasks!  

Her WPL hours, will go towards her studying, and 

towards her graduation next year!   

Chloeõs last WPL day is this Friday, so feel free to 

pop in and say hello!  

 

The CRC staff & Committee would like to thank 

Chloe for all the hard work she has put in over 

the week!  
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Council Corner ï 14.4.2016 

1) Vandalism ï We are experiencing an increase in Vandalism around town. A traffic Counter was 

smashed and the tubing across the road cut up (these counters cost in the region of $4,000) and 

attempts had been made to take a water pump down at the CBH dam site. If anyone sees anyone 

causing damage report to Police or Shire. Smashed window at the library over the weekend plus a 

number of motor vehicles broken into  

 

2) Unsightly land & Buildings ï Council would like to tidy up the town approaches and if required 

letters will be sent to those houses and vacant blocks that are considered unsightly  

 

3) War Memorial ï This memorial has now been cleaned and a new name inscribed, ready for this 

yearôs ANZAC Day.  

 

4) Lions Park ï The Wagin Lions Club have asked Council to look at the Pool parking on Lions Park. 

Council will be meeting with Lions to address some of their concerns. A new tree, replacing one 

vandalised will be planted as well as a barrier around the Peter Marks Memorial. 

 

5) Road works over next few weeks ï  

¶ Maintenance Grader is in the north east section of the Shire 

¶ Aged Units ï earth works 

¶ Ballagin Rd ï clearing of gravel etc from side of road 

¶ Drainage in Tudor St ï commencing within month. 

¶ Dongolocking Rd ï has now been widened and sealed 

 

6) Alternate route / By Pass ï a public meeting will be held shortly for residents to comment on 

alternate route / by pass ideas that have been raised. More details regarding this meeting will be 

advertised over the next month 

 

2016 NAIDOC GRANT FUNDING ROUND IS NOW OPEN 

 

NAIDOC Week 2016 will run from 3 - 10 July and is an opportunity for all Australians to come together to celebrate 

the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  

Funding is  available under the IAS to help communities to celebrate NAIDOC Week 2016. The Department of the 

Prime Minister and Cabinet (the Department) invites eligible applicants to submit applications for NAIDOC grant 

funding.  

The NAIDOC grant funding round aims t o support activities being held during NAIDOC Week 2016 (3 -10 July) that 

celebrate Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander histories, cultures, achievements and continuing contributions to our 

country and society.  

Contact the CRC for an application kit!  
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AN inspiring morning was held last Thursday 7th 

April 2016 at the Shire of Wagin to officiall y 

acknowledge the $15,000 Healthway grant 

received by the Shire of Wagin and the 

passionate parties involved who will help to 

present and exhibit the Healthway 'Can You See 

My Mind?' Art Exhibition in October 2016.   This 

important mental health awareness a rt 

exhibition will be formally presented by Mentally 

Healthy WA and their positive  õAct. Belong. 

Commit' message.  

The Healthway ôCan You See My Mind?õ Art 

Exhibition is the creative vision of local Wagin 

Artists, Megan Henry and Melanie English who 

are bot h mental health advocates  and are 

passionate about bringing awareness and 

understanding to rural mental health through 

the beauty of art.   Megan and Melanie, 

together with a very supportive Shire of Wagin, 

made a detailed grant submission to Healthway 

in 2015 to secure funding for the proposed 

mental health awareness art exhibition ôCan 

You See My Mind? õ The Shire of Wagin were 

formally notified by Healthway a few weeks ago 

that the submission had successful ly been 

allocated a humbling $15,000 to profession ally 

present the exhibition in October 2016.  This 

important art exhibition will specifically coincide 

with Mental Health Week, 9th ð 15th October 

and World Mental Health Day, 10th October 

2016 to promote understanding and 

compassion towards mental health.  

Over the next six months the passionate and 

creative team , pictured  to the right  will be 

working extremely hard to present the 

Healthway 'Can You See My Mind?' Art 

Exhibition, which will be officially opened 

Saturday 8th October by inspirational speaker 

Professor Lyn Beazley; Neuroscientist and WA 

Australian of the Year 2015.   ôCan You See My 

Mind?õ will be exhibiting at the Wagin at the 

Town Hall 9 th- 31st October, 10am - 4pm before 

touring to art galleries in Albany, Katanning, 

Narrogin and Perth in the following months.  

The art exhibition will not only help to bring 

awareness to and reduce the silence 

associated with  mental health  but  also help to 

create positive mental health conversations 

and give immense insight into the often silent 

feelings, thought s and emotions of everyday 

people in our rural communities who are living 

with or have  lived through a Mental Health 

c ondition.  

The Main Exhibition will comprise of: 15 x Pieces 

of Digital Photography Art (40 x 60) by Melanie 

English and 10 x Pieces of Mix ed Media Canvas 

Art (30 x 40) by Megan Henry. This artwork will be 

specifically created from anonymous Mental 

Health Questionnaires sourced and completed 

by volunteers from all over WA in 2015 and will 

represent the detailed descriptions of each 

volunteerõs personal mental health journey and 

the theme 'Can You See My Mind?'. The mental 

health questionnaire was well responded to and 

both Megan and Melanie wish to sincerely thank 

the volunteers for their participation and 

support.  

The uniqueness of the Health way funded art 

exhibition is that it also positively involves high 

school art students from Wagin DHS, Narrogin 

SHS and Katanning TAFE Art Students. Students in 

Term 2 and 3, under the direction of their 

passionate Art Teachers, will be having 

important di scussions about Mental Health, 

Mental Health Awareness and the expre ssion of 

emotion through Art, they  will then incorporate 

these positive discussions into creating their own 

pieces of art, in any discipline, that reflects the 

theme 'Can You See My Mind?'  The Student Art 

will be exhibited alongside the main exhibition in 

Wagin and professionally judged with Art Prizes 

awarded to the Overall Winner and Runner -Up. 

The winning and highly commended student Art 

will also tour with the Main Exhi bition in the 

fol lowing months é continue on next page 

  

ªÈ¯º #»Á 5²² /Ã /µº±\« %¾À (Å´µ°µÀµ»º 

By Megan Henry  
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A sincere thanks goes to Shaun Vandenberg 

from the Arts Department at Wagin DHS, Zoe 

Quartermaine from the Arts Department at 

Narrogin NSHS and Jane Mary Richardson from 

TAFE Katanning who have openly embraced 

this wo nderful Healthway sponsored Art 

Exhibition that will positively promote Mental 

Health Awareness. The ôCan You See My 

Mind?õ team canõt wait to see the student 

artwork and hope to inspire som e up and 

coming artists.  

A massive thank you to the Healthway te am, 

the Shire of Wagin; in particular Peter Webster, 

Brian Roderick, Polly Medlen and the Shire 

Counsellors for their support of ôCan You See 

My Mind?õ which will positively impact Mental 

Health Awareness in Western Australia through 

the beauty of Art.   

The Healthway ôCan You See My Mind?õ Art 

Exhibition has an event created on Facebook 

to keep everyone informed of the details so 

please get on to LIKE and SHARE this important 

event with your friends and families which 

promotes the Act. Belong. Commit messa ge.

  
Pictured is the creative team who are united to bring awareness and understanding to Mental 

Health in our communities through the beauty of Art.  

(Pictured is Zoe Quartermaine from Narrogin Senior High Sch ool Arts  Department, Jane Mary 

Richardson from TAFE Katanning, Jodie Sercombe representing Wagin District High School Arts 

Department/Shaun Vandenberg, Melanie English: Photographer/Artist, Megan Henry: 

Author/Mixed Media Artist and the supportive Shire of  Wagin representatives; Community 

Liaison Officer Kylie (Polly) Medlen and Deputy CEO Brian Roderick)  
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A New Chapter Emerges 

Continue from front pageé. 

 This is a new territory for the 

Wagin Community Resource 

Centre Committee and Staff, 

so a lot of community support 

will be needed.  

Plenty of  communication will 

be asked from the community, 

by all mediums possible. 

Whether you are out at a 

social event, sporting event or 

even a community event. If 

you take a snap of something 

or someone and you have 

some information, we would 

greatly appreciate the 

information to put into the 

newsletter.  

Bare in min d that this 

information is needed on a 

fortnightly basis, but also 

please send through 

information as it emerges or 

happens.  

We also want to encourage 

people to put quirky things in 

like travel, weddings, babies, 

history pieces, mysteries, lost 

and found, advertising, event 

flyers, birthdays, anniversaries, 

short stories, puzzles, 

educational pieces, fun facts 

and anything else you can 

think of.  

Simply email us at: 

news@wagincrc.net.au  or 

contact Kelly Enright who  will 

gladly put the information in 

the newsletter for you.  

òWe are looking forward to the 

challenge, but we also 

anticipate some hiccups 

along the way. So long as the 

community can support us 

with this new venture, we will 

make it something that will be 

sustainable for a very long 

timeó ~Londa Finlayson 

If you would like to volunteer 

for the newsletter doing proof 

reading or layout setting from 

time to time, please call us or 

send an email and we will 

happily accommodate that 

request.  

 

BECKERS farm was full of action with the Wagin Netball Crutching busy bee held last 

weekend.   Thanks to everyone involved with food, helping in the yards, needling & sorting wool. 

Specia l thanks to the local boys from the Iles, Kapene & Barlow shearing team who helped crut ch 

over 2,300 sheep, in  half a day. This fundraising goes towards our affiliation fees which is a huge help 

towards costs for our girls. Overall it was a very successful  day & good luck to our girls for this season ! 

 

Netball Busy Bee 
contributed by Evelyn iles 

mailto:news@wagincrc.net.au


THE WAGIN WOOL PRESS Thursday, 14 April 2016  ISSUE #1 

9 | P a g e  

 

 

Easter Dawn Service  
Contributed by Lyn Pike 

NORRING Lake is the venue for the annual 

Combined Churches of Wagin Easter Sunday 

Dawn Service.  

Several days of beautiful steady rain didnõt 

dampen the spirits of those attending, who were 

able to enjoy the peace and beauty of a sunrise 

over the Lake . Cloud cover hid the moment of 

sunrise, but no rain, though the breeze was 

pretty fresh. The warm hot cross buns and 

thermos coffee after was well appreciated, and 

enabled a good chat before returning home.  

Pastor Ian McDougall led the service and singing 

with guitars, while the address wa s given by Rev 

Stephen van Schalkwyk,  in his first Easter in 

Wagin with the Uniting Church.  

The point that struck home to me was that in of 

that first Easter, Jesus spoke directly to Mary, by 

name to reassure her, and that he continues to 

do that for us today, being a focal point of 

stability. With the realisation of the priority of our 

Christian walk, and that we arenõt ògoing it 

aloneó comes the enabling to deal with 

whatever circumstances we are facing.  

Easter is all about new life, and we were 

surrounded by evidence of that in nature. Since 

the recent rains there is a beautiful tinge of 

green everywhere, and driving back into town 

we passed some low lying paddocks that have 

already been ripped up to begin the cycle of a 

new crop, the hope of new growth  and crop 

yields that will enable our agricultural based 

community to not only survive but to prosper.  

 

   FWLG 
As friends of the Wagin Library and Art Gallery, we woul d encourage all who h ave not been in 

to go and visit,  Stephanie & Graeme are lovely people and always greet us with a big smile of 

welcome. They have a beautiful selection of books, CDõs and large print for those who cannot 

see too well.  

The children secti on is so lovely I al most wish I was a child again , they can have so much fun. 

We feel it is so important for young  ones to read and enjoy stories,  so parents please take your 

families along, they will love the special section.  

We are going to be holding a Motherõs Day raffle on the 6th & 7 th May, to support our great 

library. So please be generous.  

We would also like to show our appreciation to the Community Resource Centre for their 

undertaking of producing our Wagin newsletter. V ery best of luck.  

Ivy Bicknell  

Communication and Co -Ordination Officer  
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Messy Play day
By Kelly Enright 

THE Ram Park was host to another Messy Play 

Day organised by The Wagin Early Years 

Network.  

The day is organised not only to make a lot of 

mess and have fun, but to  give  kids a morning 

full of sensory play activities that promote 

positive ways to develop and learn.  

 

The activities are suited for ages between 0 -8 

years old and  they seem  to be a hit with all 

involved . Many of the activities are set up 

using everyday items, such as flour, sand, 

water, bubble mixture, paint and even 

spaghetti!  

 

The day also gives children the chance to 

socialise, interact and learn with different 

children and also gives the parents a c hance 

to catch up with each other and meet the 

facilitators of the event.  

Wagin CRC Trainee Ayla Smi th attended the 

Messy Play Day, she helped set up the 

activities and participated in many of the 

activities as well.  

It was a really enjoyable d ay spent wit h the 

kids, they  really enjoy the day and I believe 

they learn to use their senses whilst playing. It is 

an event I would encourage more people to 

attend and I hope to see the event back 

again next year. ~ Ayla Smith   

The Wagin Early Years network do an am azing 

job organising and running this event for all the 

local kids of Wagin, so thank you to all 

involved!

 

 

  


